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18 June 2021 
 
 
Ms Marlene Tucker 
Executive Director 
International Air Services Commission 
111 Alinga Street 
CANBERRA ACT 2601 
 
 
Via email: marlene.tucker@infrastructure.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Ms Tucker, 
 
RE RENEWAL OF DETERMINATIONS  
 
Thank you for your letter dated 1 June 2021 regarding the renewal of capacity determinations due in the 
next 12 months for Qantas Airways Limited and its wholly owned subsidiary Jetstar Airways Pty Limited. 
 
Indonesia Route – Determination [2017] IASC 112 
 
• Qantas seeks renewal of Determination [2017] IASC 112 which allocates 100 seats per week in each 

direction of passenger capacity on the Indonesia route for a period of five years, expiring on 26 June 
2022. Qantas requests all existing conditions be retained. 

 
Korea Route – Determination [2016] IASC 109 
 
• Qantas seeks renewal of Determination [2016] IASC 109 which allocates 500 seats per week in each 

direction of passenger capacity on the Korea route for a period of five years, expiring on 26 June 
2022. Qantas requests all existing conditions be retained. 

 
Papua New Guinea Route – Determination [2016] IASC 110 
 
• Qantas seeks renewal of Determination [2016] IASC 110 which allocates 1,000 seats per week in each 

direction of passenger capacity on the Papua New Guinea route for a period of five years, expiring on 
30 June 2022. Qantas requests all existing conditions be retained. 

 
Thailand Route – Determination [2017] IASC 108 
 
• Qantas seeks renewal of Determination [2017] IASC 108 which allocates 35.6 B747 equivalent units 

and 26 third country code share frequencies of passenger capacity per week on the Thailand route for 
a period of five years, expiring on 1 July 2022. Qantas requests all existing conditions be retained. 
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We would be pleased to discuss or provide any further information the Commission may require. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Trent Mumford 
Head of International Affairs and Partnerships 


